
1 

 

Permanent Mission of the Federated States of Micronesia to the UN  

300 East 42 Street, Suite 1600      Telephone:   (212) 697-8370 

New York, N.Y. 10017       Facsimile:    (212) 697-8295 

e-mail: fsmun@fsmgov.org       http://www.fsmgov.org/ 

_________________________________________________________________ 

 

77th Session of the United Nations General Assembly 

Sixth Committee 

Agenda item 77:  Report of the International Law Commission on the work of its seventy-

third session, Cluster I 

 

Statement by:  H.E. Jeem S. Lippwe 

Permanent Representative 

 

New York, 26 October 2023               Check against delivery 

 

 

Chair, 

 

Micronesia is grateful to the International Law Commission for the conduct of its important 

work over the last year.  We note with appreciation the report of the Commission on that 

work, and we look forward to engaging with the Commission on the substance of the report.  

For this first Cluster, Micronesia will focus on the topic of protection of the environment in 

relation to armed conflicts, as well as other decisions and conclusions of the Commission. 

 

Chair, 

 

Micronesia congratulates the Commission on the adoption on second and final reading of a 

complete set of draft principles on protection of the environment in relation to armed 

conflicts, and the commentaries thereto.  Micronesia has contributed significantly to the work 

of the Commission on this matter, through statements in this Committee as well as an 

extensive set of written Comments to the Commission.  Our interest in this matter is clear.  

The hundreds of small islands comprising Micronesia were a major component of the theater 

of armed conflict in the Pacific during World War II.  Our terrestrial and maritime spaces 

were converted into instruments of war by foreign powers, and they suffered extensive – and 

sometimes lasting – damage as a result.  Today, numerous World War II-era wrecks of 

aircraft and ships litter our waters and threaten to leak fuel and other contaminants into our 

fragile natural environments, further endangering our peoples and the environments that are 

central to our livelihoods, security, and identity.  It is also not a foregone conclusion that 

another major armed conflict will not erupt in our part of the Pacific in the near future. 

 

 




